Local 1181-1061

Amalgamated Transit Union A.F.L.-C.7.0.

20 N. Central Avenue - Suite A Valley Stream, NY 11580



Office 718-845-5600 Fax 516-881-7651

November 10th, 2016

Commissioner Meera Joshi New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) 33 Beaver Street New York, NY 10004.

Dear Commissioner Joshi:

As we first requested in our letter of September 27th, we respectfully request a meeting to discuss several ongoing issues regarding the Uber and Lyft drivers in New York City who have joined ATU. We are in receipt of the recent response from Christopher C. Wilson, Deputy Commissioner for Legal Affairs/General Counsel, but he did not reference our request for a meeting with you.

Thank you for your attention to this matter and we look forward to arranging a meeting with you at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely;

Michael Cordiello

President / Business Agent

Wicharl Condillo

ATU Local 1181-1061



Meera Joshi

Commissioner

Christopher Wilson
Deputy Commissioner/
General Counsel
Legal Affairs

33 Beaver Street, 22nd Floor New York, NY 10004

+1 212 676 1135 tel +1 212 676 1102 fax September 29, 2016

Michael Cordiello President/Business Agent ATU Local 1181-1081 20 N. Central Avenue—Suite A Valley Stream, NY 11580

Re: Your letter of September 27, 2016

Dear Mr. Cordiello:

Thank you for your letter to Commissioner Joshi of September 27, 2016.

Please note that, as you recognize, under the New York City Charter, the New York City Taxi and Limousine Commission (the "TLC") regulates transportation for-hire within the City of New York. However, drivers who hold licenses from us are neither employees nor agents of the TLC for any purposes, including those related to union organization and/or collective bargaining.

Very truly yours,

Christopher C. Wilson

Deputy Commissioner for Legal Affairs/General Counsel